

**From:** Ed Roy [<mailto:eroy@krlawtc.com>]  
**Sent:** Sunday, March 12, 2017 1:44 PM  
**To:** Tom Longanbach  
**Subject:** Update-inq.

Good morning Tom-unless by chance you are in the office on Sunday-  
In rev. Wed agenda-Not so sure it makes economic sense for me to attend Wed mtg.  
As an update- I have not heard back from the mediator on date for med. Session -but will follow-up  
early this week.  
By comparing the dates on everyone's calendar-it looks like med. session will be held late May-subject  
to ELA and it's atty availability-  
challenging it to coordinate 7 or 8 schedules.  
By Wed SP and I will have finalized the med. claims to be submitted to Mr. Stoner.  
Will provide copy to you and Marcia and it can be amended, if necessary.  
SP still working to obtain CMS written response-difficult to say when or if CMS will provide any type of  
letter-much less one addressing all the issues the BOC has asked to be addressed.  
Call me or let me know if you think there is any benefit for me to attend Wed mtg.  
Pls. respond directly to me.  
Thx. ED

PS-were you able to follow up w/ Tom C to obtain Comstock ltr on what negative impacts have  
occurred/will occur by delay in moving patients in to expanded facility. I would also be helpful to obtain  
Comstock a time line to complete phase 3 –  
e.g. "IF" patients were moved –let's say by 4/10/17 – how long to complete phase 3?

Sincerely,

EDGAR ROY III  
Kuhn Rogers PLC  
412 South Union  
Traverse City, MI 49684  
(231) 947-7900 Reception  
(231) 947-7901 Ext. 107 Direct Line  
(231) 941-5154 Facsimile